Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

19th September 2013 
Present: Colin Bennett [Chair] (CB), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Graham Young (GY), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Kenny Eccles, Rita Young, Doreen & Tom Moffat (Residents)
1. Apologies: Karen O’Hanlon, Ian Quigley, Councillor Rosie
2. Minutes of June meeting: BH proposed; AF seconded subject to two amendments:
(i) The previous meeting had been held in April 2013

(ii) Apologies should have been recorded for KS and GY
3. Matters arising :
New Community Council Scheme. The draft for consultation has been approved by Midlothian Council

Local Plan Main Issues Report. HCC has submitted representations on a number of the main issues. These can be viewed on the Council’s dedicated Portal.

4. Community Policing Update: PC Eccles presented a report for the previous three months. Crimes in the Howgate area included thefts from Mount Lothian Farm, Ravensneuk South Lodge and Leadburn Manor Fishery. A number of vehicle accidents had occurred notably at Leadburn, Loanstone and Pomathorn. No serious injuries resulted.

Police have continued to carry out speed checks in the Howgate area. Twenty-one persons have been charged for speeding. Such checks also resulted in charges of driving without insurance and possession of drugs.
GY proposed that the police should be congratulated on their diligence.
5. Standing items
(a) Correspondence 

· CB had circulated correspondence regarding the community group in Howgate seeking grant aid to develop facilities in the Glebe. He reported on progress being made.
· Letter from Rosemary Marwick regarding several items including the need to tidy up the notice board at the Hall, the bus service through Howate and the landfill at Bowlea.

(b) Planning

· It was noted that the Mount Lothian application is likely to be submitted in early October.

· Cauldhall Surface Mine. It was noted that the application is due to be considered by Committee in November and that a pre-Determination meeting would be held prior to that date. A lengthy discussion took place on the status of the application given that the site is not identified in the 2008 Local Plan but is subject to consultation for possible inclusion in the new, emerging Plan. It was agreed that HCC requires clarification on the policy issues involved. AF will e-mail Ian Johnson (Head of Planning) to request a meeting.
CB had attended a meeting of the Stop Cauldhall Action Group. The group is seeking legal advice on possible grounds for an injunction. The group will keep CB informed.

· Loanstone wind turbine application. The amended application has now been approved. Surprise was expressed that the application had not been called-in for consideration by the Planning Committee. BH had identified a number of factual inaccuracies in the Delegated Worksheet and expressed concern that HCC had not been better informed/consulted on the application process.
· Application for 3 dwellings at the Old Wellington School Steading. The application seeks approval for 1 house as development of redundant buildings and a further 2 houses as additions to the Springfield Housing Group. It was agreed that, again, there are a number of policy issues that need clarification before HCC submits representations on behalf of residents. AF will write to seek such clarification.
It was agreed further that the agenda for a potential meeting with planning officials should be broadened, given the number of issues arising that require discussion/clarification,

(c) HCC Funds.
£311.87. Payment of £120 for Hall use is due.
6. AOB. None.
7. Date of next meeting: 17th October.
